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will be held at the door for all those who have requested reservations.

Please Note that space is limited and this will be a popular programme. We 
must confirm to the restaurant the number of persons attending AND their 
dinner choices, so reservations, accompanied by payment must be received by- 
Tuesday, May 7th. We regret that there can be no refunds after that date. 
Please plan to attend and reserve early for you and your party. The dinner 
meeting always is a high point of our season, and an evening enjoyed by all 
who attend. Won't you please join us?

In the New Member Department, a hearty welcome goes out to Paul Beesley, of 
Antigonish, Nova Scotia. We hope that you will enjoy your membership in the 
Toronto Marine Historical Society.

* * * * * * *

BACK ISSUES OF "SCANNER”

From time to time we receive enquiries about the availability of back issues 
of "Scanner". We are pleased to announce that we now have for sale a number 
of complete sets of Volumes I through XXXIII. Each set contains nine issues, 
except for Volume I which has ten. Apart from the very early issues, most 
are in the same general format as today's "Scanner". Sets run from October 
of one year to Mid-Summer of the next. Some of the issues have been "pre
owned" and may show signs of use, although all are quite acceptable.

We anticipate a high demand, especially for the older volumes of which very 
few are in stock. If requests for a particular volume exceed the supply, we 
will hold a draw to ensure fairness. Price per volume is $15. 00 and postage 
is additional. Orders may be sent by conventional mail to Gordon Turner, 60 
Southport Street, Suite 518, Toronto, Ontario M6S 3N4 or by e-mail to Gordon 
at seafare@wwonline. com Please be sure to specify both volume number and 
years to avoid confusion. Deadline for ordering is Saturday, May 4th. Please 
DO NOT send payment until you are notified. Orders may be picked up at the 
annual dinner meeting aboard JADRAN as an alternative to mailing. All pro
ceeds of the sale will be used to benefit the Society.

At present, we are selling COMPLETE VOLUMES ONLY. At a later date, we hope 
to make individual issues available, but please do not enquire until we make 
an announcement in that regard.

* * * * *

HALL CORPORATION TANKERS OF THE GREAT LAKES

The latest publication from member Skip Gillham is a 48-page booklet giving 
the individual histories of the various tanker operated by the Hall Corpora
tion from 1957 until 1986. There are 94 interesting photos and colour co
vers. The booklet sells for $16. 00 and is available from Skip at P. O. Box 
443, Vineland, Ontario LOR 2C0.

* * * * *

ST. HELIERS REVISITED

Our Ship of the Month No. 268 in the March issue was the Canadian government 
lighthouse tender ST. HELIERS. We had most of her life pretty well pegged 
down, but noted that there was a divergence of opinion as to whether her 
1930 lengthening and rebuild was done at Saint John, New Brunswick, or at 
Sorel, Quebec. It turns out that both are correct! The lengthening was done 
at Saint John, where her new hull section was assigned Hull No. 9. She then 
was taken to Sorel where the cabin work, etc., was done. She had been offer
ed to the government by the private interests who brought her to Canada, but 
we do not know who those interests were. We also know that her very first 
port of registry was London, England, where she was given official number 
(Br. ) 143436, that number being reactivated when she was sold Canadian. Our 
thanks to Rene Beauchamp, Montreal, and Roland Webb, Seattle, for this help.

*  *  *  *  *
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